
Explanation of Untimely Upload of Issues-Programs List

The licensee was unable to timely upload its initial Issues-Programs list (3d quarter, 2023) to 
the station’s online public inspection file (“OPIF”).  The Commission’s License Management 
System (“LMS”) showed that the status of the station was “Licensed,” while OPIF showed the 
status of the station as “CP OFF AIR.”  After inquiry from the licensee’s counsel, the 
Commission’s computer services contractors on October 12, 2023, resolved the problem. 
However, the issue was resolved after the licensee’s offices had closed for the day at 4:30 PM.  
Upon the licensee’s staff resuming normal business hours, the Issues-Programs List was 
promptly uploaded on October 13, 2023.  


